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December 29, 2022

Attention: Pharmacist and Prescribers

From: South Dakota Medicaid

Re: Narrow Therapeutic Index

The South Dakota Medicaid Pharmacy & Therapeutics Committee has recommended that
Medicaid cease using a Narrow Therapeutic Index (NTI) list.

Currently, brand drugs listed on the NTI list do not require a brand necessary prior
authorization (PA) before being dispensed. The majority of these drugs are anticonvulsants

and thyroid preparations.

Check the current South Dakota Narrow Therapeutic Index for specific medications.

After July 1, 2023 all pharmacy claims submitted with a DAW1 will require a PA. We
encourage you to work with your patients and prescribers to transition these patients to generic
alternatives. For patients where a clinical reason exists for the brand drug, a PA must be
obtained prior to July 1.

Sincerely,

South Dakota Medicaid

The Department of Social Services does not exclude, deny benefits to, or otherwise discriminate against any person on the basis of actual or
perceived race, color, religion, national origin, sex, age, sexual orientation or disability in admission or access to, or treatment or employment in its
programs, activities, or services. For more information about this policy or to file a Discrimination Complaint you may contact: Discrimination
Coordinator, Director of DSS Division of Legal Services, 700 Governor’s Drive, Pierre SD 57501, 605-773-3305.

ATENCION: si habla espariol, tiene a su disposicion servicios gratuitos de asistencia lingiiistica. Llame al 1-800-305-9673 (TTY: 711).
ACHTUNG: Wenn Sie Deutsch sprechen, stehen Ihnen kostenlos sprachliche Hilfsdienstleistungen zur Verfiigung. Rufnummer: 1-800-305-9673
(TTY: 711).


https://prdgov-rxadmin.optum.com/rxadmin/SDM/SOUTH%20DAKOTA%20NARROW%20THERAPEUTIC%20INDEX%20LIST_7.12.22.pdf
http://www.dss.sd.gov/

